Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

November 15, 2010

Northwind Grille

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Jan Moran at 6:20 p.m.
Members Present:  Aggie Stroot, Executive Director Board Members present: Jan Moran, Cheryl Triplett, Lise Lunde, Colleen Langren, Sandy Strom, Kris Olson and Lynn Fairbanks.  Quorum present.   

Review of Minutes:   October’s minutes were amended to next meeting date November 15, 2010.  A motion to approve the amended minutes was made by Colleen Langren, seconded by Lise Lunde.
Financial Reports:  The financial reports were reviewed. A motion to approve the financial reports was made by Kris Olson and seconded by Colleen Langren.   Approved.
Old Business:
· Program Horses – ME has purchased some new horses.  Camilia is an 11 year old mare that ME has for a 60 day trial period.  If ME purchases Camilia, the current owner will donate $500 towards the cost of her, with ME paying $300.  Aggie will be writing a grant to help with the cost.  Whiskey is a smaller gelding that is 8 years old.  ME has this horse on a 2 week trial period, with the purchase cost at $200.  Lily is a small-medium size horse from WI.  Cost is $675.  Butter is going to be sent back to it’s owner.  Wind Dancer will be going for x-rays and blood work on Wednesday November 17, 2010.   If his medical issues aren’t able to be treated, ME two options are:  He could be given to Bill’s owner; A trail riding program might be willing to buy him for a small amount.  Earl is doing driving only activities.  ME still needs a larger horse.  Weight limits on horses are: 250 #’s big horse, 175#’s large horse, 125#’s POA’s, 85#’s ponies.   
· Cookie sales – 19 people participated in the cookie sales.  A total of 213 bags were sold.  Final cookie orders will be filled Thursday November 18th, 2010.  Total profits to be announced.
· Christmas Card sales – This fundraiser is almost complete, with final numbers to be announced.  Discussion on the best time of year to take the picture.  Some like taking the picture in earlier in the year so that it can be done outside, some like the picture to be taken closer to Christmas.  It was also discussed whether having riders come in on a Saturday or Sunday might work to have their picture taken.  Jan Moran is open to any ideas.
· Posting of Dressage Show Bill – There is a charge of $50 to put this in the CSDEA booklet.  The deadline is December 15, 2010.  It was decided to pay the $50 fee, and Lise and Jan will check into getting this done.
· Facebook account – Cheryl has set up a ME facebook page.  Check it out, and post any pictures that you like!
New Business:  

· Certified Instructors – ME currently has 4 certified instructors, and needs more.  ME has in place a process for helping with the costs associated with becoming a certified instructor.  ME gets 1 free application per year.  
· Ice Fishing Contest – The 2011 Ice Fishing Extravaganza will be January 22, 2011.
· SHC Gala – The gala will be held January 29, 2011.
· Executive Director – Aggie Stroot, Executive Director, informed the BOD of her intention to resign her position in the near future.  Jan Moran, Board Chairperson, will conduct a survey of current BOD members and report back to the BOD on the results.  Board members were requested not to dicusss Aggie’s pending resignation with anyone so as to not create undue alarm among volunteers, riders or barn employees.  Discussion of Aggie’s resignation beyond the BOD would also encourage concern about the program’s future as well as unnecessary speculation about her replacement.
Next Meeting:  December 13, 2010 at Jan Moran’s house – 22659 Hole in the Day Drive, Nisswa  

Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
